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Portobello Primary School

Weekly Newsletter 

21st June 2019
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Achievement Assembly

This week children have been awarded certificates for being ‘Sporting Superstars’!  Well done to the following children: 
Reception: Jake Nicholson  Year 1: Jack Dunn    Year 2:  Scarlett Grey    Year 3: Sophie Roberts   
Year 4:  Rhio Humphries and James Allan 

Year 5: Kieran Wiggins 
Year 6: Ryan Cosgrove
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 2 and Reception who both achieved 100% attendance this week!
Farewell

Mr Nott, who has been finishing his teacher training with us in Year 4, left on Wednesday this week.  He has had such a successful time at our school and we wish him well in his new teaching post in Kuwait. 

Farewell for Now!

Mrs Lockhart begins her maternity leave today, slightly earlier than expected! We are all very excited to meet the new addition to the Lockhart family and wish them well. 

Mrs Clark will be taking over teaching duties until summer with additional opportunities to develop PE skills with Mr Malia.  
**Health & Sports Week: 17th – 21st June** 
What a fantastic week we have had! Thank you all for supporting us and thanks to the children for approaching all of their activities with such energy!  Huge thanks also to Miss Tindale and Miss Pendleton for leading, managing and organising all the activities.
Key Stage 1 sports day has now been rescheduled for 1.30pm Tuesday 9th July (weather permitting).

18th July - Police and Crime Commissioner elections – SCHOOL OPEN

You will be aware that we are required again to open as a polling station for the above elections but would like to assure you that we are open. 

PIC meeting news

Just like new!

At our PIC meeting last night it was suggested now may be a good time to ask if there are any items of uniform or costumes from assemblies that your child has grown out of that may be just what another child needs.  We will be accepting any donations throughout the week beginning 8th July.  Donated clothing will then be sold for a fraction of the price on Monday 15th July from 9am – 9.30am in our meeting room.  Following on from this we hope to provide more regular sales thanks to our PIC member Mrs McCaughey 
Term dates for 2019 - 2020
Please find a copy of term dates brought home with your child tonight.
Holidays in Term Time 

As we have had a rise in unauthorised holidays this year the PIC members agreed that Fixed Penalty Notices should be discussed at our next full Governing Body meeting.  We will inform you of any changes to current procedures.
Education Psychologist time 
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Our Education Psychologist works for the Local Authority.  We are able to purchase services on an anuual basis.  The amount of time we are given is dictated by the Local Authority and has significantly reduced this year.  Our Education Psychologist discusses children on our SEN register and looks at the needs and progress of individuals before a decision is made as to who requires their input most urgently.  See our school website for further details or vsiti Gateshead Localk Offer https://www.gateshead.gov.uk/article/2694/Special-Educational-Needs
